
1City of Greeley, Colorado 
JUDICIAL REVIEW BOARD 

REPORT January 27, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. and conducted in a remote format via Zoom Meetings. 

1. ROLL CALL

Board Members present included Angie McDowell, Jay Hill, and Nicholas Nakamura. Mr. Walter Sehl 
and Mr. Gerald Shadwick were absent. Interim City Clerk Stacey Aurzada, and Assistant City Clerk 
Allie Powell were also present. 

2. CONSIDER APPROVAL OF THE MEETING REPORT OF JANUARY 24, 2022

Mr. Hill moved, seconded by Ms. McDowell, to approve the report, and the motion carried 3-0.

 3. DISCUSS DRAFT OF JUDICIAL REVIEW REPORT AND EDITS

The floor was opened to discuss the Judicial Review report and the edits made to it. Mr. Hill gave 
opinions on the prosecuting attorney reviews and processes as well as the reviews in regards to 
COVID-19 protocols and procedures. Ms. Aurzada suggested adding a section addressing the 
credibility of the prosecuting attorney reviews.

The addition was discussed by the rest of the board and there appeared to be a consensus about 
adding a disclaimer regarding prosecuting attorney's remarks to the report. Ms. Aurzada added it to 
the report for the board members to review and they approved the changes as made. 

The Board granted permission for their comments to be passed on to the City Attorney's office. Mr. 
Hill added commentary about the goal of increasing survey returns. The issue was addressed and the 
turnover in the clerk's office was discussed in relation to the lack of data. Ms. Aurzada suggested a 
revision of the report to address the desire of the Board to increase the survey return rate. The Board 
agreed and the change was made.

Mr Nakamura moved to approve the report and Ms. McDowell seconded. The motion passed 3-0 
and the report was approved by the Board. 

 4.   OTHER BUSINESS
No other business was presented by the board. 

 5.   SCHEDULING OF MEETINGS
It was discussed that meetings would be scheduled as needed to discuss the Judicial Review Process 
and another meeting would likely be scheduled in September of 2022.

 6.   ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 5:53 p.m. 

_________________________________
Allie Powell, Assistant City Clerk




